Wesley United Church
 Council Meeting by Zoom
November 17, 2021 7:00 pm
Wesley United Church, located on Treaty 4 land, is an Affirming Ministry of Jesus Christ, nurturing spiritual exploration and growth. We advocate for justice and social action. We love and care for ourselves and our neighbours throughout the world.

Present:

	
	Name
	Position on Council

	
	
	President

	
	Stephanie Dove
	Past President

	R
	Elaina St. Onge
	Vice-President

	
	Al Goudie
	Secretary

	
	Jim Chernick
	Treasurer

	R
	June Blau
	Admin & Finance Division Coordinator

	
	Frances Goudie
	Christian Education Division Coordinator

	
	Linda Paul
	Pastoral Care Division Coordinator

	
	Tessa Whyte
	Ministry & Personnel Division Coordinator

	       
	
	Worship Division Coordinator

	
	Carolyn Woodall
	Intentional Interim Minister

	
	Kent Stewart
	Transition Team Representative

	P
	Glenn Schmuland
	       Transition Team chair

	P
	Gordon Beck
	Transition Team member

	P
	Amy McGregor
	Transition Team member

	P
	Linda Gunningham
	        Transition Team member

	
	
	

	
	
	


        
R = Regrets 
P = Partial

         
1. 

Call to order



In the absence of the Vice President, Past President Stephanie Dove called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.
2. 

Opening reflection – Jim
3. 

Approval of agenda
Motion 2021-81:  That the agenda be approved as circulated.  M/S Frances Goudie/Tessa Whyte – carried.
4. 

Approval of minutes from October 20 Council meeting



Motion 2021-82:  That the minutes of the meeting of October 20, 2021 be adopted.  M/S Al Goudie/Kent Stewart – carried.


Motion 2021-83:  That the minutes of the meeting of October 28, 2021 be adopted.  M/S Al Goudie/Linda Paul – carried.


Since the last Council meeting the following motion was passed by email vote:



Motion 2021-80:  That Council approves an Early Learning Centre Christmas Book Sale in December 2021 and appoints John Whyte to conduct a virtual sale.  M/S Al Goudie/Stephanie Dove – carried.

5.

Transition Team visit and discussion. Report attached.


Glenn said that the reason for requesting to meet is to have an informal session to hear Council’s thoughts, concerns, how we can improve communication between the Transition Team and Council and what are the responsibilities. He would like to go around the table and hear individual thoughts on how the Transition Team is working and any other things that Council members want to share. The Transition Team has come to the conclusion that transition cannot happen by the Transition Team. The Team is a medium to listen and to offer some ideas. It is the committees, Council and community at large that we need to hear from.


A roundtable discussion followed:
· Does the congregation really understand what the Transition Team is and how the congregation can participate? Regular communication is important, perhaps including announcements every week or every other week.
· Christian Education has been talking about how to reconnect with young families and Sunday School kids.  CE will be delivering a Christmas basket to those families. Folks have missed the many Wesley activities and are longing to get back to community activities and personal contact. Perhaps we could use the phoning tree to start a dialogue of what individuals’ aspirations might be. We send home communion bags. Perhaps the phoners could ask if folks would like communion bags delivered.

· We have a crisis in leadership. We have no president. The vice president is unable to move up to president. Several division heads wish to retire. How do we recruit a new leadership team? Should the president’s term be two years rather than one so we don’t have to recruit a new president year after year? That would mean a 6 year commitment on Council.
· When it is hard to find one person, co-chairing often works well.

· The Transition Team is thinking about putting governance/leadership on the agenda for its next meeting, and follow up with an announcement to the community that we need individuals to step up.

· When and how should we hold an Annual Congregational Meeting, to approve the budget, receive reports and elect a new leadership team? An in person/zoom hybrid annual meeting is doable as part of the presentation of the budget.
· So pleased to hear Glenn’s minute for mission on Sunday. I don’t know whether people read these things but we have to put our stuff in the Wesley Word and in the announcements.

· When you mentioned the transition minute, it you don’t ask you don’t have a hope of getting.

· Maybe every Sunday someone should speak.

· Could groups meet in the kitchen lounge, with masks and distancing? People are asking for community. Maybe host a coffee party and plan so we have some questions not just a visit.
· Carolyn mentioned that one of her colleagues had people coming back to worship in small groups, providing an opportunity to talk about hopes and dreams. Let people share their stories. Maybe starting in January we could have a different group come in each Wednesday in the kitchen lounge and ask people to share stories of the history of the church. What do you carry as central to your understanding of church and what Wesley is. Then share with the wider congregation. We can’t have a whole Wesley congregational meeting. As long as we don’t go into a 5th wave maybe we could do that starting in January.

· Perhaps use the time before the service to get some information up on the screens. There may be different ways to let folks know that we are slowly transitioning back to some sense of community. WE need a way for us to get some feedback. There are things that we can do using the technology. What are we looking to achieve our goals over the 2 years? We can’t over communicate.

· Thinking about governance and lack of finding leadership. Has anyone thought of changing the governance?
· That could be research effort. We don’t know what we don’t know.

· There are several different models of governance. We talked about a change in leadership patterns where people don’t want to sign on for a long period. Ask for short term tasks and people will step up. But you need those who commit for the longer term. You cannot rely just on paid staff. It has to come from within the congregation. Perhaps a small group from the Transition Team and Council would want to work on it.

· Glenn reminded us that if there is something of concern the Transition Team has set up liason to work with each of the committees. If there are concerns or comments use that conduit. Perhaps each Division needs to review the goals.

· Leadership is high priority. Perhaps strike a nominating committee. 
· We’re missing the projects such as the garage sale, the boutique, the pancake supper and doing things together.



Stephanie thanked the Transition Team for joining us. The Transition Team then left the meeting.
6. 

Consent Agenda

             6.1.    
      
Vice President’s report

             
6.2.              
Past president's report

             
6.3               
Minister’s report – removed from consent agenda.
             
6.4    
       
Christian Education

             
6.5    
       
Administration and Finance. Report attached.
             6.6    
       
Ministry and Personnel. Attached and removed from consent agenda
             6.7    
       
Treasurer

             
6.8    
       
Pastoral Care
             
6.9    
       
Social Justice

             
6.10             
Worship

6.11

Staff


6.12

WUC/UCAS Liaison Committee

Motion 2021-84:  That the Consent Agenda be approved with the Minister’s Report and the Ministry & Personnel report removed. M/S Frances Goudie/Jim Chernick – carried.
Reports removed from the Consent Agenda:
Minister’s report. Carolyn reported that while she has been away for most of the last month, things have come up. How often is Wesley Word done? We think if was quarterly. Could she simply do an Advent Christmas message attached to the announcements, handed out at Blue Christmas with a care package? Agreed. Pastoral Care is thinking of doing Christmas packages to the people with mobility problems. Message could go in there.
Another thing is a turn of phrase – are people who use our church renters or part of a neighbourhood hub? If we can view them as part of the neighbourhood it changes how we think about the people who we interact with through our church building. Fran replied. Would there be harm in putting the announcements on a bulletin board so people coming into the church can see what’s going on? Kent. I don’t think a lot of our community know how much our church is being used. Some users are part of our social justice initiative. Fran. Could the advent calendar to into the baskets? Carolyn. Yes, the advent calendar could go in multiple places, in family packs and extra copies left at the back of the church. 
Ministry & Personnel. Tessa had forwarded a detailed report with revised Salary Range, Office Coordinator Job Description and advertisement strategy. She invited comments. Council members were impressed with the thorough work done by the search committee.
Motion 2021-85: That the amended Office Coordinator Job Description, revised Salary Range and advertisement strategy be approved as presented. M/S Tessa Whyte/Jim Chernick – carried.

7.

Old Business
7.1
UCAS renovations. As reported in the Administration & Finance Report, the Property Convenor continues to collaborate with UCAS regarding their office door.
7.2
Emergency pastoral care policy development. Although there was discussion about the wording of a new policy, more work is needed before last meeting’s motion is removed from the table. Carolyn, Tessa and Linda will continue to  work on bringing a comprehensive policy back to Council.
7.3
Meeting with Eastside United Church Leadership Team. Deferred.

8.

November strategy and visioning (new business)



8.1
none

9.

Correspondence



9.1
none

10.

Next meeting January 19, 2022, 7:00 pm by Zoom. Volunteer for reflection: Tessa

11.

Benediction - Carolyn


12.

Adjournment at 8:50 pm



_______________________


_______________________



Stephanie Dove, Past President

Al Goudie, Secretary
Report to Council 2021 Nov 12

Interim Ministry Transition Team Report

The Transition Team has been meeting monthly as a team with Carolyn. Our latest meeting was

Wednesday, Nov 10.

Carolyn led us through a brief review of the Six Competencies of Leadership that are important for us as

a Transition Team.

1. Our discussion centered mainly around brainstorming some ideas for strategies for our main

goal, “To lead the development and implementation of strategies designed to re-connect

with all Wesley community members (in person, social media, focus groups, etc.).”

This discussion was the basis for the Transition Minute, prepared and given by Glenn Schmuland at the

Sunday Nov 14 worship service. It is included here for information and reference.

“This past Wednesday the Transition Team and Carolyn had its monthly meeting. Our focus this

month was to look at one of our top goals which is the development of strategies to re-connect

with Wesley community members.

It wasn’t long into our discussion that we realized that the transition team can not accomplish

this goal on its own.

We talked about who are we? How do we figure out who our Wesley community is? We will

likely get input from our recent stewardship program by reviewing the pledges and the time and

talent returns. But so much has changed in the past nearly two years. Our worship services

have gone on line, and only recently returned to in person worship. We know who has returned

in person, but we struggle to know who joins us on line. So if you are listening to this on our you

tube channel, drop us a line or give us a call, or say hi in the chat box on you tube.

But can we go back to the way things were before the pandemic? Do we want to go back to the

way things were? Do we need to go back to the way things were?

The history of community here at Wesley has included many activities that involved many

individuals and groups, both from within and outside. There were Christmas markets, spring

garage sales, potluck and play group get togethers, various youth group activities, men’s group

suppers, bbqs and pancakes (world renowned by the way). There were study groups, knitting

groups, cleaning bees, potlucks, parking lot hockey and many other opportunities for us to

connect as community.

What we need is to challenge our selves to think of ways to do our community “stuff” albeit in

different ways. Our Wesley choir may be an example of how we continue our program by safely

meeting and recording our hymns and anthems to be played during our services.

We need to look at other church communities and service organizations to find out how they

are doing “community” in new ways.

We have a big outdoor space available to us, our parking lot. How might we use that to bring us

together?
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We all need to keep the Wesley COVID guidelines foremost in our minds as we pursue new ideas

for activity.

So, you may well ask, how do we do things differently?

I might suggest that you formulate your idea, find a like minded cluster, do some planning, book

a time and space with the church office, advertise and “Just do it!”

Remember, alone we may be weak, but, together we are strong.”

We also had a brief discussion on the topic for our meeting with Council on Wed Nov 17. We

determined we want to explore what transition is in the minds of council members and try to

understand what each group’s (Council & Transition Team) role is. What are the key issues moving

forward in the next 3 -4 months that need to be worked on.

We wish to thank Council for providing us with the draft minutes of council meetings as soon as they are

prepared. It helps keep us up to date on current issues and decisions being made by Council.

Respectfully submitted,

Glenn Schmuland

Team Lead, Interim Ministry Transition Team

2021 Nov 15.

Goals

1. To lead the development and implementation of strategies designed to re-connect with all

Wesley community members (in person, social media, focus groups, etc.)

2. To lead the development and implementation of strategies designed to re-connect with all

Wesley community members (in person, social media, focus groups, etc.).

3. To provide ministerial services as outlined in the Interim Minister Job Description.

4. To lead the exploration and preparation for a new minister. What have we learned? What

knowledge, skills and experience will be important including such areas as theology, preaching

style, pastoral care and children/youth ministry?

5. To lead an examination of the governance structure and leadership potential of Wesley United

Church in order to make the most of available human and fiscal resources.

6. To lead the development and implementation of strategies to more effectively connect with the

wider community including, but not limited to, the University of Regina, UCAS, individuals and

organizations representing the LGBT2S community.

7. To lead the development and implementation of strategies aimed at expanding our

relationships with other communities of faith and ministries including Sunset United, Eastside

United, Lakeview United, and other community based ministries.

Admin & Finance Report to COUNCIL (Nov 2021)

· Admin & Finance Division met by ZOOM on Nov. 2, 2021 with all members in attendance.

· Financial Statements for October 2021 are pending at this time.

· Property Committee Report by Darwin:  

· paying groups, and one non-paying group continuing to operate within Covid guidelines; new group, Band-Its Association, have begun in Auditorium on Tue, evenings. Discussion re-application of Covid guidelines to bands. 

· Federal Election (September 20) everything went well on Election Day.
· Point # 9 in Wesley’s Covid-19 Health and Safety Guidelines revised for clarity:

· “Rules for mask use, physical, and/or social distancing are to be adhered to in accordance with the provincial health orders and guidelines.  However, Wesley United Church reserves the right to implement and enforce health and safety guidelines and measures over and above those set out by the province” 

· Interior painting continues.               
· Action Roofing has been contacted to proceed with the roof repairs.  Work postponed till next year at the quoted price.  
· Crown Appraisals was engaged, have completed the property appraisal for insurance purposes. Report forwarded to Trustees - awaiting response.       
· Property Convenor continues to collaborate with UCAS regarding their office door. 
· After discussion, the request to convert our kitchen to “commercial” is not supported by the Division.

· Metal siding repaired as needed.    
· Shrub cutting/trimming near south entrance completed. There are no plans to lower the mugho pine hedge along the west side. It is considered that passive solar in summer would negate air conditioning & west wind in winter would negate heating.

· Standing water at street level at south entrance matter has been forwarded to the city because it is not only the sidewalk that has sunk… and the sidewalk is may be a city issue too.

· Stewardship Education reported that annual fall program has begun with promising returns!

· Memo to Divisions for 2022 Budget Submissions has been sent; reminder plus Budget Template will be sent.

· UCAS Liaison Committee has not met.

· Next meeting:  Dec. 7 (Budget Prep)

M&P Report to Council, November 2021
The ad hoc Hiring Committee for Office Coordinator (Kent Stewart, Darwin Roske, Linda Paul, Tessa Whyte) has updated the Office Coordinator’s job description.

We have done a short market survey of the salaries at local churches and similar business places.  We feel that we have been paying less than a fair salary for the job – but we will find out.  

We have composed an advertisement to be put in the announcements of the local churches, the Regina Cluster, at SaskJobs and Indeed.         

We intend to interview the most likely candidates starting soon after that.  Interview questions have been prepared.

December 15 is the cut-off date for applications, although, if necessary, a later date will be substituted.

The job will start as soon as the position is filled.        
